

Knights Of Columbus Our Lady of Peace Council #14282 Columbus, Ohio

News - November - 2016 - #112



OLP Council Officers

Chaplain Msgr. John Johnson

Grand Knight Ed Price Pricee99@yahoo.com

Deputy Grand Knight Steve Gauntner sqauntner@sealimited.com

Chancellor Wayne King wcking@netzero.net

Recorder James Wolff dawigrund@live.com

Financial Secretary Chris George ctgeorge@columbus.rr.com

Treasurer Mark Tranovich mtrano@hotmail.com

Lecturer J. Michael Finn FCoolavin@aol.com

Advocate Bill Mattes bill.mattes@dinslaw.com

Warden Bob Giesken GieskenAIA@aol.com

Inside Guard Rich Kendall richardkendall79@yahoo.com

Outside Guard Terry Lannan Tlannan51@gmail.com

Board of Trustees

Dave Davisson (1 year) davisson.12@osu.edu Joe Yonadi (2 year) joeyonadi@sbcglobal.net Bob Brehm (3 year) bbrehm5859@gmail.com

Message from the Grand Knight

Brother Knights,



At the most recent Officers Meeting we discussed several upcoming projects for the OLP Knights. These projects hold a lot of opportunity for all of us to get involved with your Knights Council and have a good time, as well.

Our most ambitious upcoming project is the Valentine's Day Dinner Dance in February. This will require advance planning on our part to be a success. It can only be successful with the hard work and participation of our members.

We are planning to include a 50/50 Raffle, as well as, a Silent Auction (Can you come up with some choice items to use for the auction - tickets; free passes; autographed items?)

Of course we will have our regular winter events. There will be another Donut Sunday on December 11 and our annual Christmas Party at the Pizza House on December 13. In January, we will sponsor our annual Free Throw Contest.

We also discussed a Kids Parents Video Game challenge. Sound exciting? We hope so.

Wow! That is a lot for us to accomplish, but I am confident the award winning OLP Council can do it.

In order for all of these events to be successful we will need your help. When the call for volunteers is made, will you respond? I hope so. These are all worthy projects.

If you want more details on how you can help, please come to rescheduled November meeting on November 29.

God Bless,

Ed Price, Grand Knight

St. Castorius Martyr ?-287 AD **November 8**

sculptors

St. Castorius is the patron saint and his feast

day is November 8th. Castorius. Claudius. Nicostratus. Symphorian are called "the four crowned martyrs" who were tortured and executed in Pannonia, Hungary during the reign Diocletian. According to legend. they were employed as carvers at Sirmium (Mitrovica, Yugoslavia) and impressed Diocletian with their art. Diocletian commissioned them to do several carvings, which they did to his satisfaction, but they then refused to carve a statue of Aesculapius, as they Christians. The emperor accepted their beliefs, but when they refused to sacrifice to the gods, they were imprisoned. When Diocletian's officer Lampadius, who was trying

to convince them to sacrifice to the gods, suddenly died, his relatives, accused the five of his death; to placate the relatives, the emperor had them executed. Another story has the four beaten to death in Rome with leaden whips when they refused to offer sacrifice to Aesculapius. They were buried on the Via Lavicana and were later given their names by Pope Militiades. Probably they were the four Pannonian martyrs whose remains were translated Rome and buried in the Four Crowned Ones basilica there.

Donut Sundays Return

OLP The Knights will again be hosting the



Donut Sundays after all Masses on Sunday. The scheduled dates of the planned Donut Feasts are as follows:

December 11 January 8

If you can help staff the events by attending one, or all, of the Sundays, please do so. It's a great way to let the Parish know that we appreciate their support and to talk about what we do.

If you can help on any of these days please use the Sign-Up Genius link below:

http://www.signupgenius.com/g o/10c054eafab2ca1fa7-donut1

Annual **SVdP** Clothing **Drive and McArthur Trip**



The OLP Knights made their annual trip to St. Francis Mission in McArthur, Ohio to

deliver the clothing, bicycles, and household goods from the St. Vincent De Paul Clothing Drive. Below are a couple of pictures of the truckload of donations and the delivery in McArthur. Thanks to all who participated, including the **OLP Boy Scouts.**





Said by the Pope

"When the Word of God is duly accepted and properly observed it assures unity in families as well as stability in society. It also assures an indestructible joy that will last beyond time and be transformed for all eternity into a life that suffers no decline."

Pope John XXIII



He's Back!

lt's that time of vear (time flies when vou are having fun). The Pizza



Santa has returned just in time to announce the 2016 Christmas Party. It will be held at the Pizza House on Lincoln Ave. on Tuesday, December 13 at 6:30 PM. Wives are welcome.

If you can attend, please Joe Yonadi December 6 with how many will be attending. Joe's email is joeyonadi@sbcglobal.net

Hope to see you there!

From the Editor's Desk

The deadline for submitting information

for the

newsletter is the 1st of each month. Let me know if there is something you wish publicized. You can reach me by email at FCoolavin@aol.com or by phone at 614-268-4166.

Announcements!

Brothers, Please Join Us!



Please trv to the attend

monthly meetings. We do need your ideas to help us grow. Please join us at the monthly meeting and share your ideas. The General Meetings are held on the third Tuesday of each month at 7:00 PM now in the Old Rectory. Mark your calendar or log the

dates in your smarty phone! The dates for future OLP Council meetings are:

*November 29, 2016 **2016 Christmas Party January 17, 2017

*Rescheduled November Meeting

Due to a power failure the November meeting had to be cancelled. It has been rescheduled for **Tuesday**, **November 29** at the regular time and place.

**Christmas Party

There will be **no general meeting** held in December. Instead we will gather for our Annual Christmas Party at the Pizza House. All members and their wives are invited.

Eucharistic Adoration

Eucharistic
Adoration at
Our Lady of
Peace will be
held on the
first Thursday



of every month through May 2017.

The next one will be held

Thursday, December 1, 2016 from 9:00 AM until 9:00 PM. Spend an hour with the Lord!

"Happy is the soul that knows how to find Jesus in the Eucharist, and the Eucharist in all things!" - St. Peter Julian Eymard



Wanted - New Members

The Grand Knight has asked each member to bring in one new member this vear! ASK - "Whv aren't you a member of **OLP** the



Knights?" Share the experience of a lifetime. A new member needs to complete a Form 100. Help us continue to grow our Council. If you need applications or recruiting information, please contact Trustee Bob Brehm at bbrehm5859@gmail.com

Catholic History Timeline



September 28, 1586: Domenico Fontana successfully finished reerecting the Vatican Obelisk at its present site in St. Peter's Square. It was hailed as a great technical achievement of its time.

1614: Tokuguawa leyasu bans Christianity from Japan.

April 19, 1622: Pope Gregory XV makes Armand Jean du Plessis de Richelieu a cardinal upon the nomination of King Louis XIII of France – becoming Cardinal Richelieu. His influence and policies greatly impact the course of European politics.

November 18, 1626: Pope Urban VIII solemnly dedicates the New Basilica of St. Peter 1,300 years after the first Constantinian basilica was consecrated by Pope Sylvester I.

1638: Shimabara Rebellion leads to a further repression of Catholics, and all Christians, in Japan.

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Timeline of the Catholic Church



Continued prayers are requested for Past Grand Knight Lou Griffith and his family.

Please pray for the sick and deceased members of our Council and for the members of the OLP Parish community who may be ill.

Please pray for our retired priests and religious. They need our prayers and support.

Please continue to pray daily for the many Christian victims of religious persecution around the world.

Did You Know?

In 1600 AD Pope Clement VIII sanctions the use of coffee despite petition by priests to ban the Muslim drink as "the devil's drink." The Pope tried a cup and declared it "so delicious that it would be a pity to let the infidels have exclusive use of it. We shall cheat Satan by baptizing it."

The first Pope to appear on film was Pope Leo XIII, who in 1898 was filmed sitting in a chair by the American Mutoscope Company.

